May 22nd, 2011

Hi 

Well, it's nice to know that we are all still here! The world was supposed to have ended on May 21st according to some nut in the US. Still, as there is a little of the 21st remaining in parts of the world, we will see!! I first found out about this when I was doing a search for something related to science and this appeared. I opened it to see how the date was calculated. The first destruction of the world was supposed to have been with Noah and the flood. Somehow, these people calculated that this occurred in 4990 BC. Then the Bible says something about the world being created in one week (7 days) and that “one day is as a thousand years”, so add on 7 000 years (1000 for each day) and, adjusting one year (as there is no '0' year) that gives 2011. That is: -4990 + 7000 + 1 = 2011, i.e. this year. But how they got May 21st, I don't know. 


'60 Minutes' the other evening was very interesting. The whole session was an interview with Obama about the operation that led to the demise of Osama bin Laden. 


I have started making a snack that I have not had for many, many years. First Nana, then myself, used to add slices of tomato to salted crackers. Very tasty. Then, just a few week ago, I thought of doing it again. So I now have to buy more tomatoes when I go to the supermarket.


A couple of weeks ago, I commented that Pakistan might be sending to China parts of the US's top secret stealth helicopter that crashed in bin Laden's compound. It turns out that this did not happen, In this week's Time magazine, it was reported that, as a result of the recent visit to Pakistan by John Kerry, the parts are to be returned to the US. 


The second to last Rugby tournament for the season is being held in London this weekend. The finals are to be held today. If NZ win, they will be closer to their ninth World Series win in 12 years.

That seems to be it for now. Not much for this week. 

Cheers
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